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Friends,  
 
       The beginning of November is a vivid reminder that Thanksgiving Day 
is right around the corner; which is soon followed by the season of Advent 
and Christmas.   These days which are meant to strengthen family bonds 
and to bring us closer together are often wrought with the temptation of 
overbooking ourselves in a whirlwind of activities leaving us worn out and 
bleary eyed.  We might, at times, lose our focus.    
 

          Johann Wolfgang Von Goethe once said, “Things that matter most 
must never be at the mercy of things that matter least.”   November is a good 
month to personally create a list that will remind us of those things that 
matter to us the most.   For many of us, to be sure, this will be members of 
our family – those whom we love.   However, your list might expand to 
others.  For instance, on your list might be the following:  that one teacher 
at school that has created a spark in your son or daughter’s desire to learn 
and grow; your hairdresser, the name of someone you always want to cut 
or style your hair because you enjoy the encounter as much as the hair 
styling; the neighbor you rely on to keep an eye on your house while you’re 
away; your close friends that you can always rely on to be there when your 
world seems to be unraveling at the seams; and examples such as these 
could on and on.    
   
          In a world of consumerism, we can get attached to our ‘things’ and 
sometimes lose sight of those things that matter the most; relationships 
that give us strength and support, our particular gifts that enable us to 
help others and make a difference in the world; and of course our faith that 
sustains us in the struggles of life and gives us hope for the future.    
 
          I invite you in this season of Thanksgiving to sit down and write a 
note of thanks to someone who has made a difference in your life.   This 
will allow you to do two things: first, you will experience true joy in giving 
thanks; and secondly, you will bring unexpected joy to the person who 
receives your thanks.    
 

           As your pastor, I wish each one of you a blessed Thanksgiving.   I 
thank you for enriching my life and allowing your faith to make a difference 
in our church and in the world.   
 

G
 
 

race & Peace, 
       Gary 



 
 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 
 
 

 

 

 

 
NO 

Women’s 
Fellowship 
Breakfast 
this month 

 

  1 
All Saints Day 

 
7:30 am  
Men’s 

Fellowship 
 

8:30 pm  
AA Mtg. 

2 
Hunt’s to serve 
food at Manna 

House 
 

Meet at church at 
7:25 a.m. 

Back at church by 
10:45 a.m. 

3 
Communion 

Daylight S.T. ends 
 

9:00 am   
Praise Service 
9:00 am Adult  
Sunday School  

10:00 am  
Traditional Service 

Sr. High members 
attending church 

10:00 am  
Sunday School 

1:00 pm Prayer Shawl 
Meeting 

2:00 pm Pickersgill  
2:30 pm Brownies  
------ NO  Sr. High 

4 
Beth is using a 
vacation day 
(Her son is 

having surgery 
in both ears) 

 
Noon & 
7:00 pm 

Bible Study 
(Adult Ed. Rm.) 

 
7:00 pm 

Trustees Mtg. 
 

8:30 pm 
AA Mtg. 

5 
Beth is using a 
vacation day 

 
 
 

7:30 pm  
Praise Band 
Rehearsal 

6 
Casserole  

Day 
 
 

12:30 pm 
AA Mtg. 

 
7:00 pm 
SPPRC 

 Meeting 
 

 

7 
 
 

7:30 pm  
Chancel Choir 

Rehearsal 

8 
7:30 am  
Men’s 

Fellowship 
 

11:30 am 
Funhunters 
(Michael’s 
Restaurant 

 on York Road.) 
 

NO 
Scouts 

 
NO 

AA Mtg. 

9 
 

4:00 pm  
to  

7:00 pm  
 

Annual 
Turkey 
Dinner 

 
Carry-Out 
Available 

 

10  
New Member 

Sunday 
9:00 am  

Praise  Service 
9:00 am Adult 
Sunday School 

10:00 am 
 Traditional  Service 

10:00 am 
Sunday School 

6:30 pm Sr. High 
 Bowling Night 

11 
Veterans 

Day 
 

Noon &  
7:00 pm 

Bible Study 
(Adult Ed. Rm.) 
 

8:30 pm 
AA Mtg. 

12 
 

 
7:30 pm  

Praise Band 
Rehearsal 

13 
 

12:30 pm 
AA Mtg. 

 
 

 7:00 pm 
Finance 
Meeting 

 

14 
 

 
7:30 pm 

Chancel Choir 
Rehearsal 

 

15 
 

7:30 am  
Men’s 

Fellowship 
 
 

8:30 pm 
AA Mtg. 

16 
 

17     Bible     
      Sunday    
Deadline for Food 

Bags for ACTC 
9:00 am 

Praise Service 
9:00 am Adult  
Sunday School  

10:00 am 
Traditional Service 

10:00 am  
Sunday School 

6:30 pm Sr. High 

18 
 

Noon &  
7:00 pm 

Bible Study 
(Adult Ed. Rm.) 

 
 

8:30 pm 
AA Mtg. 

19 
 
 
 

7:30 pm 
Praise Band 
Rehearsal 

20 
 

12:30 pm 
AA Mtg. 

 
7:00 pm 

Church Council 
Meeting 

21  
 
 

DecemberJanuary 
Newsletter Articles 

Due  
 

7:30 pm 
Chancel Choir 

Rehearsal 
 

22 
 

7:30 am  
Men’s 

Fellowship 
 

6:30 pm 
Scouts 

 
8:30 pm 
AA Mtg. 

23 

24     
9:00 am 

 Praise Service 
9:00 am Adult  
Sunday School  

10:00 am 
 Traditional  Service 

10:00 am 
Sunday School 

6:30 pm Sr. High 
 

25 
 

Noon &  
7:00 pm 

Bible Study 
(Adult Ed. Rm.) 
 

8:30 pm 
AA Mtg. 

26 
 
 

7:30 pm 
Praise Band 
Rehearsal 

27 
 

12:30 pm 
AA Mtg. 

 
 

28 
 
Thanksgiving 

Day 
 

Office Closed 

29 
7:30 am  
Men’s 

Fellowship 
 
Office Closed 
 

8:30 pm 
AA Mtg. 

30 

 



 
 

MULLIGANS FOR MISSIONS 
 

The rain delayed 11th annual Mulligans for Missions golf tournament was held on Saturday, 
October 19th in Hampstead, Maryland.  We had a great day as 17 golfers competed for prizes.  
Results are shown below, including over $1500.00 raised for Hunt’s Missions.   --- Emory Brown 

 
The winners of the golf prizes are: 

 
Low Gross        Closest to the Pin 
  Jerry Cooper            Fred Crider 
  Jerry Powell 
  Doug Powell 
  Jim Seeberger 
 
Low Net                                                                             Longest Drive (Men) 
  Fred Crider                                                                                          Doug Powell 
  Marvin Abbott 
  Ted Frick 
  Jim Kintz 
                                                                                                          Longest Drive (Women) 
                                                                                                              Ann Gallant 
 
   

 

                                        
   
The Fenselau Family        Gordon & Sally Fronk 
Pat & Emory Brown        Charles & Mary Costa 
Steve & Mary Ellen Lippy                       In Memory of Bob Permison and Ross Conlin 
Adult Sunday School                             The Lunch Bunch – Scott, Linda, Mara, and Ken 
 

 
 

The net contribution to our Mission program is $1,568.67. 
 

 
 

Many thanks to those who participated and to those who contributed.  
                                                                                               --- Emory Brown --- 

                      



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
      From:  Carol Highfield 
                    347 Old Cedarfield Road 
                    Blacksburg, Virginia  24060 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Hunt’s Family, 
 

     I’m gradually settling in to my new home in Blacksburg.  As I write to you today, I have my prayer 
shawl wrapped around my shoulders and looking out as the rain falls.  There have been, and continue to 
be, many changes for me.  Five days after my move, Jeff and Lisa were blessed with the arrival of their son 
through adoption.  I now have 7 beautiful grandchildren.  Kaleb Matthew arrived into our family on 
September 18, 2013 and he was 9 days old.  Things are going well and Katie, Lauren, Ryan, and Claire 
really love their new brother.  Ryan is especially happy to have a brother.  I have also sold my home (in 
Maryland) and closing is October 31.  God is good. 
 

     I have fond memories from over the years at Hunt’s.  I can’t thank Hunt’s enough for all the 
support, acceptance, love and kindness given to me over the ups and downs in life.  The prayer shawl 
reminds me daily of the love and kindness at Hunt’s and allows me, as I wrap it around my shoulders, to 
feel the presence of God.  I can not thank you enough for the years together.   
 

              As I leave Hunt’s and start a new beginning close to my family, I will continue to keep Hunt’s in 
my prayers.  I pray for Hunt’s to continue to serve God through good mission projects and keeping God’s 
spirit alive through your service and learning through Sunday School, small groups and good worship 
times.  God’s blessing, grace and peace be with you. 
 

In Christian Love, 
  Carol Highfield 

 
 
 

                Remember to set your clocks back one hour before going to bed  
on Saturday evening, November 2nd. 

 
 



 
 

 
 

  During November’s 10 o’clock services: 
   
                                         November 03 – Steve Lippy & Allan Fenselau 
                                         November 10 – Lloyd & Susan Schubert  
                                         November 17 – Chuck Schwarzkopf & Emory Brown 
                                         November 24 – Dan Funderburk & Larry Melfa 
                                      

         November 03 – Praise Service:  Jim Foster   
                                                                                                      Traditional Service:  Dan Funderburk   
                                         November 10 – Praise Service:  Pam Schlott   
                                                                                                     Traditional Service:  Lloyd Schubert    
                                         November 17 – Praise Service:  Kathy Davis   
                                                                                                     Traditional Service:  Leigh Leonard    
                                         November 24 – Praise Service:  Ann Gallant   
                                                                                                     Traditional Service:  Megan Anecharico  

 
 

HUNT’S 3RD QUARTER 2013 FINANCIAL SUMMARY 
 
Following are Hunt’s Operating Expenses and Income for 2013 through September.  Operating 
income includes regular offering and donations, payments to the church by our preschool, and 
income from community groups.  Operating expense includes monies for items such as staff 
salaries, property maintenance and utilities, Christian education, and conference apportionments.  
Not included are monies donated or spent for missions, memorials, our preschool, or other special 
funds. 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                           Income $ 274,212 
                                                        Expense    268,315 
                                                        Net   $     5,897 
 
 
 
 
 
It is very important for all of us to stay current with our giving.  Our church relies on your ongoing 
generosity to meet its operating expenses.  A convenient way to make your donations is through 
electronic giving, available through the Hunt’s website. 
 
If you have any questions about this information, including getting started with electronic giving, 
please contact Nathan Derr or Linda Keatts.   
 
 



 
 

CONSIDER JOINING A COMMITTEE --- by Ken Parrish --- 

 

Hunt’s needs you! The spectrum of the gifts we share includes service hours, money, 
friendliness, wisdom, devotion, visitation, and many other attributes 
often unconsidered. I have been on several committees over the years 
and have found that joining a committee unnecessarily strikes fear in a 
lot of people. What if I can’t fulfill the term? What do I know about 
[finance, business, human resources, fixing things, teaching, education, 

worship services, cooking, missions, etc]? What can I contribute? What if I don’t have the time? 
What if…? We all have these questions, and unless we take the first step, we’ll never know the 
answer. Someone who ended their term on Trustees last year believed that since they know 
very little about fixing things, they couldn’t contribute value to the committee. What they 
offered was simply a different perspective, an opinion from a congregation member, and a 
helping hand. What they brought to the table was equally valuable as the trade skills brought 
by someone else. The same goes for the finance committee, education committee, pastor-parish 
relations committee, or any other committee that allows this church to operate. Interest in 
helping Hunt’s succeed is the only requirement for committee membership; particular skills 
are a bonus offering. Some people get on committees that differ from their day job, just for a 
change of pace. Some committees meet monthly and others quarterly. No specialization is 
necessary, just an hour or so of your time. There are several committees that are coming up 
short on volunteers. Please reconsider if you’ve turned down a request or step forward if you 
haven’t been approached. It’s in everybody’s best interest to have functional committees. New 
faces allow the old ones to try something else. 
                                                                                                                               

TRUSTEES --- by Ken Parrish --- 

 

The Trustees have several projects in the works. Our “Fall Work Day” was October 26. 
A great group of 17 people came out Saturday morning and helped clean up and work on some 
special projects. The appearance of our property is often the first impression for visitors and 
can be the only impression for passersby. Thank you to Pat Barkdoll, Merle Bayne, Tim Bosley, 
Nathan Derr, Dan Funderburk, Ann Gallant, Glenn Keatts, Linda Keatts, Steve Lippy, DeWitt 
Lott, Monty Messersmith, Ken Parrish, Becky Pauliny, Ron Peterson, Susan Schubert, Cynthia 
Sparks, Robert Sparks, and Dave Young for your time. A special thanks goes to Linda, Becky, 
and Cynthia who worked on the applesauce crew first and then came out to help with our 
projects. 
         Workday projects included leaf clearing, tree trimming, tree removal, cleaning the Agapé 
House’s cellar-way drain, replacing parking lot light bulbs, and replacing one stain glass 
window light bulb. Ron Peterson is still looking for people to join the Grounds Committee, 
and he promises that no green-thumb is required. In fact, he said it’s a good place to either 
hone your skills for working around your house or simply to avoid working around your 
house.  Other projects we’ve been tackling are the repair of the hallway floor leading to the 
kitchen and the replacement of the convection oven in the kitchen. The gutters around the 
church building continue to be a problem and we hope to select a suitable contractor to replace 
the gutters and trim with maintenance-free products. The work at the Agapé House seems to be 
paying off, as the recent rainfalls have resulted in very little water in the basement and in the 
2nd floor meeting room. Perhaps over the winter, reconstruction of the basement can begin and 
it will become a functional meeting room once again.                                                                                                                            



 
 

 
 

BROWNIE TROOP 
Brownie Troop #10072 recently started holding its monthly meetings at Hunt’s 
Church.  The troop consists of a dozen energetic third graders from Riderwood 
Elementary that enjoy dancing, crafts and sports in their free time.   Some of 
the girls are already familiar with Hunt’s from attending the church or 
preschool; all are grateful to the church for providing a much needed meeting 
place.  The Brownies are looking forward to meeting more of the church 
community as the year progresses.  

 
 

 

THANK YOU 
 

I would like to thank the Scholarship Committee, as well as 
Hunt’s Church, for the generous scholarship I was awarded 
for the 2013-2014 school year.  This will be my third year at 
Wake Forest University in North Carolina, and I am so much 
looking forward to another year of challenging, exciting 
classes and rewarding activities.  I am studying abroad this 
fall in Dijon, France and having so many wonderful 
experiences!  Thank you so much for your continued 
support.  
                          Sincerely,     

Rebecca Regan 
 

 
 

 
Sunday, November 3 

 
Please submit the names of family members and friends  

who have gone Home to be with our Lord  
since November 4, 2012 (“All Saints Sunday”). 

 

Email:  office@huntsumc.org 
 

Deadline:  Wednesday, October 30, 2013 
 

 
 

BIBLE SUNDAY 
 

“Bible Sunday” will take place on Sunday, November 17th.   
The Beginner Bibles will be given to our new 3-5 year-olds  

and the Adventure Bibles will be given to our new 3rd graders.              
 

 ---Nancy Kennedy --- 
 



 
 

 
 

Recipe:  Salsa Chicken Rice Casserole           Due Date:  November 6th 
 
Ingredients 
1 1/3 cups uncooked white rice    
2 2/3 cups water 
4 skinless, boneless chicken breast halves 
2 cups shredded Monterey Jack cheese 
2 cups shredded Cheddar cheese 
1 (10.75 ounce) can condensed cream of chicken soup 
1 (10.75 ounce) can condensed cream of mushroom soup 
1 onion, chopped 
1 ½ cups mild salsa 
 
Directions 

1. Place rice and water in a saucepan, and bring to a boil.  Reduce heat to low, cover, and 
simmer for 20 minutes. 

 

2. Meanwhile, place chicken breast halves into a large saucepan, and fill the pan with water. 
Bring to a boil, and cook for 20 minutes, or until done.  Remove chicken from water. 
When cool enough to handle, cut meat into bite-size pieces. 

 

3. Lightly grease a 9x13 inch baking dish. 
 

4. In a medium bowl, combine Monterey Jack and Cheddar cheeses.  In a separate bowl, 
mix together cream of chicken soup, cream of mushroom soul, onion, and salsa.  Layer 
½ of the rice, ½ of the chicken, ½ of the soup and salsa mixture, and ½ of the cheese 
mixture in prepared dish.  Repeat layers, ending with cheese. 

 

5. Cover and freeze for delivery. 
 
6. Please attach the following label: 

 
 
 

Salsa Chicken Rice Casserole 
 

       Ingredients:  white rice, water, chicken breasts, Monterey Jack cheese, 
 Cheddar cheese, cream of chicken soup, cream of mushroom soup, 

onion, mild salsa 
 

Let defrost in the fridge for 24 hours. 
   

Bake in an oven preheated to 350 degrees for about 40 minutes, 
or until bubbly. 

 
 



 
 

 
 

Due to the regular Hunt’s freezer being stocked this month in preparation 
for our annual Thanksgiving Dinner, we are moving to Plans B, C, and D. 

 
Please either: 

 
B) Give your casserole to Kathy Davis at church, or call her (410-321-9580) and 

arrange a time to deliver it to her house.  Kathy will store the casseroles in her 
own freezer and deliver them to Grace Fellowship on the morning of Wednesday, 
November 6th. 

 
OR 

 
C) Deliver your casserole directly to Grace Fellowship (9505 Deerco Road, 21093) 

any day prior to November 6th.  Just ask at the information desk inside the 
entrance for directions to the Charm City Servants’ freezer.  This is where all of 
the casseroles from participating churches are collected before delivery 
 

OR 
 

D) Make and freeze your November casserole and hold on to it until the December 
delivery, when you can bring two! 

 
Thank you very much for supporting this ministry! 

If you have any questions, please contact Kathy Davis (410-321-9580). 
 

                                                                              --- Melissa Regan ---  
               

HHUUNNTT’’SS  MMIISSSSIIOONNSS  
  

Many opportunities are available, through Hunt's Church, to serve the needs of others both 
locally and abroad. You can pick up a partial list of these at the back of the sanctuary. Look 

for the bright yellow sheet. IIff  aannyyoonnee  hhaass  aann  iiddeeaa  oorr  wwoouulldd  lliikkee  mmoorree  iinnffoorrmmaattiioonn  oonn  aannyy  
pprroojjeecctt,,  pplleeaassee  ccoonnttaacctt  MMeelliissssaa  RReeggaann  aatt  melissa.regan2@gmail.commelissa.regan2@gmail.com..  

 
 
October Report – THANK YOU to the congregation for your support and donations as follows: 
1 – $665.00 for our missionaries! (Special Offering in October) 
2 – A total of $76.40 worth of box tops and 202 points for Labels for Education were recently delivered  
to the Board of Child Care. Thank you to Isabel Craig for trimming and counting, and to Mary Ellen and 
Steve Lippy for delivering! 
3 – Seven casseroles for our Casserole Ministry. Note: the next casserole pick-up date is Wednesday, 
November 6.  (Recipe included in this newsletter) 
 
 

mailto:melissa.regan2@gmail.com


 
 

Missions Focus for NOVEMBER – Food to the hungry in our community 
Please bring in your bags filled with food for Thanksgiving by Sunday, November 17.  

These will be delivered to the Assistance Center of Towson Churches (ACTC)  
for distribution to the needy in our community. 

 
There are two options: 

1) (Preferred) - Purchase one or more pre-packed Thanksgiving “baskets” from grocery stores in 
the area for a reasonable price. There are four grocery stores participating in the ACTC Thanksgiving 
Basket Drive which makes it very easy to participate!  These pre-packed bags will be available 
starting on Nov. 1 at each of the stores listed and can be picked up at the Customer Service counter 
for $23.  This also includes a reusable bag.  If you are picking up more than a few bags, please call in 
advance. 
 
Mars Supermarket, Timonium (at the intersection of York and Ridgely Roads) 
ShopRite, Timonium (37 Aylesbury Rd.) 
Giant Supermarket, Timonium (across from the fairgrounds) 
Giant Supermarket, Towson (across from the Drumcastle Center) 

 
2) Pack your own reusable grocery bag including all or some of the following items: 

      1 can sweet potatoes/yams (23-29oz can) 
      2 cans meat/main dish (example: beef stew or chili-15-24oz cans) 
      1 large can fruit (20-30oz can) 
      4 cans vegetables (example: green beans, peas or corn-15oz cans) 
      1 cranberry sauce 
      2 pkg. macaroni & cheese 
    1 box instant mashed potatoes 
       1 cake or brownie mix 
       1 bag or box of stuffing mix 
       1 lb. bag or box of rice    

(PLEASE DO NOT PUT MONEY OR GIFT CARDS IN BAGS.) 
 

Tips for Packing: 
1. Please use a reusable grocery bag.  
2. Pack large cans on bottom & lighter items on top. 
3. Mark bags as COMPLETE or INCOMPLETE (list what is missing). 

         
Please note: You can bring your Thanksgiving food bags any Sunday starting November 3 and put them in 
the coat closet. You can also bring them during the Turkey Dinner. For transportation purposes, we would 
like to get as many as possible early, but the deadline is Sunday, Nov. 17. 
 

The November Special Offering is for ACTC. 
 
Missions News –  
Six volunteers from Hunt’s Church will be serving a meal to the homeless at Manna House in Baltimore  
on Saturday morning, November 2.  
 
The dates for the next Baltimore County Christian Workcamp have been decided: July 20-25, 2014. 
 



 
 
The Baltimore Region Fall Meeting for the Board of Child Care Auxiliary was attended by Steve & Mary 
Ellen Lippy.  As with many organizations, the Board of Child Care Auxiliary is hurting for volunteers to 
lead the district. (President, 1st and 2nd Vice Presidents)  Also, the Auxiliary is always looking for volunteers 
for specific projects, many of which are for short durations.  Some of these, if you are so inclined after 
supporting Hunt’s annual projects like the ACTC baskets and Shoe Box gifts, include the following: 
 

• Donations for their Thanksgiving baskets, including monetary donations for hams.  These items are  
due November 25. 

• Assembling the baskets on November 14 at BCC. 
• Donations for their Christmas Store at which the children are able to buy gifts for their family at a 

very nominal cost. See the Missions bulletin board for possible gift items, most of which are 
different from the Mid-High project.  These are needed by November 25. 

• Staffing the Christmas Store at BCC November 29-30. 
• Helping with the Christmas party on December 14. 
• Baking cookies, probably in February. (More info will follow in subsequent Point issues.) 
• Helping with Easter baskets. 

  
If anyone is interested in getting email information directly from BCC or going on a tour to see the BCC 
campus in Randallstown, let Steve or Mary Ellen know. The Auxiliary’s goal is to provide “extras,” 
including unconditional love, to these children at BCC, many, if not most, of whom have severe emotional 
problems due to their difficult and troubled home lives. 

 
The Missions Committee is an Ad Hoc committee made 
up of volunteer members, in contrast to individuals 
recruited and appointed to other church committees. As 
such, we would like to develop a list of people who are 
potentially interested in participating in mission projects, 
but who do not necessarily attend our regular meetings.  
This would not require a commitment but would be an 
indication of interest so that the committee might email 
you if a project or need were to arise. Please let Melissa 
know of your interest. 
 

 Volunteers in Mission (VIM) teams go throughout the year from churches within the Baltimore-
Washington UMC Conference on mission trips. This is such a 
personally rewarding program that many say that once they 
participate, they go again (and again) as it is so worthwhile and 
beneficial.  
 
These VIM trips are similar to what the Baltimore County 
Christian Workcamp does. Many times they involve follow-up 

restoration work related to natural disasters like hurricanes or constructing new facilities that are 
needed, such as a one-room clinic or chapel. 
 
Often the churches organizing these VIM trips, which can be local (e.g., Crisfield, MD), out-of-state 
(e.g., New Jersey, North Carolina, Louisiana, Mississippi), or out-of-country 
(e.g., Nicaragua, Costa Rico, Russia), need additional volunteers to augment their teams and will 
advertise their need for more volunteers. 



 
 
 
If you believe you might have an interest in doing a VIM trip sometime and either (1) wish to be 
notified of any opportunities to tag along with a VIM trip organized by another church and/or (2) 
would be interested in participating in a Hunt's organized VIM trip, let Melissa know.  Then we will 
let you know if (1) we hear of any openings and/or (2) keep your name on file in case someone at 
Hunt's wants to organize a trip in the future. 

 
 

 
 
 

STAR OF RIDERWOOD 
 

Does anyone miss the star atop our steeple 
at Christmas time? Wouldn’t it be nice to have  

our little star of Bethlehem, er Riderwood, return?  
 

It could… for a price.  
 

The problem is that we need to get to the top of the steeple,  
and the lift rental is about $1,500.  

 
 

                      The trustees and finance committees have (rightly so)  
                                   placed other priorities on our funds,  
                           so the star has not risen for the past 2 years.  
 
 
                               If you would like to see the star return,  
                                    you can designate a contribution  
                         for the star, separate from your regular offering.  
 
 
 
                 When we raise enough money,  
the star can return to light our own little Bethlehem. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
SPONSOR – A – TURKEY  ----  Help us hit our goal to have 40 Turkey Sponsors! 

 

Sponsor one yourself or get together with a friend and sponsor one together!  It’s easy. – 
A sponsor is $50. You can use a “Sponsor-A-Turkey” envelope (in the pew) and place it 
in the offering!  
  
You can also mail a “Sponsor-A-Turkey” check to the church (P.O. Box 332; Riderwood, 
MD  21139) and mark your check “Turkey Sponsor” on the memo line. 
 

Don’t feel like being a turkey today?  Are you feeling more like a wing or a leg? 
“No problem” – Wing and leg sponsors are also available for $20! ------ Kelly Terrell 

 
 

TURKEY DINNER VOLUNTEERS are needed! 
 

This Hunt’s tradition is right around the corner! 
 

Sign up today to be a part of it! 
 

Most volunteer opportunities are only 2-3 hours of your time.  
 

Please take a look at the sign-up sheet (near the kitchenette)  
and see where you can help out. 

 

Please see Kelly Terrell with any questions. --- Thank you! 
 
 

 

 
 

Bake Table 
 

Needed:  Homemade pies, cakes, cookies, breads, 
muffins, & candy 

 

When:  Bring to church by 1 p.m. on turkey dinner day.   
The bake table room is next to the nursery. 

 

Sign-up:  On bulletin board next to the kitchenette  
 

Questions:  Trish Funderburk  410-821-7437 
                                      Ellie Lott   410-494-0332 

    
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

TURKEY DINNER 
 

HUNT’S MEMORIAL UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH 

CORNER OF W. JOPPA & OLD COURT ROADS       
RIDERWOOD, MARYLAND 21139 

410-339-7770 
 

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2013 
4:00 TO 7:00 PM 

ADULTS -- $14.00 each 

CHILDREN (AGES 4-12) -- $7.00 each 

               

MENU:  Turkey, Gravy, Homemade Dressing, Cranberry Sauce, 

              Homemade Mashed Potatoes, String Beans, Sauerkraut, 

              Homemade Cole Slaw, Homemade Applesauce 

              Homemade Apple Crunch for Dessert 

Beverages:  Coffee, Iced Tea, Lemonade, Milk 
 

 
BAKE TABLE WITH HOMEMADE GOODIES 

                     

TAKE-OUT AVAILABLE:  4:00 p.m. to 6:45 p.m. 
 



 
 

                        
 

Red Poinsettias for the Sanctuary on Christmas Eve 
 

(Deadline for orders is Sunday, December 1)  
 

 
Number of Plants (red only) _______ @ $13.00 each = $____________ 

                                               (Same price as last year!) 
 
 
In honor of __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
         __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
In memory of ________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
                         ________________________________________________________________________________       
 
 
In thanksgiving for ___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
                                     ___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
By___________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 
In lieu of a Poinsettia plant, please make my contribution to the Mission Fund:  $_________________ 
 
In honor of __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
         __________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
In memory of ________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
                         ________________________________________________________________________________       
 
In thanksgiving for___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
                                   ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
By___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Place the completed form in the offering plate or mail to the church office. 

 

Poinsettias can be taken home after the last service on Christmas Eve. 
 



 
 

HOSTESS GIFTS 
 

The holiday season is quickly approaching!  During that time of year many of us will enjoy 
special times of visiting with family and friends.  Selecting the appropriate “Hostess Gift” 
is often a challenging task. 
 
This year, consider giving a gift that keeps on giving.   CDs (for a cost of $10)  
may be purchased at our annual Turkey Dinner (on November 9th),  
in the church office, or from Trish Funderburk.   

• One CD contains musical selections, played by Karen Powell,     
from worship services at Hunt’s.   

• Another CD contains various types of musical selections  
     that are played by Karen Powell. – This CD is a 45-minute medley   
     of romantic dance melodies, ragtime and show tunes by her.                  
     Also included on this CD are three piano/organ duets featuring Beverly Gill. 

 
The monies collected from the sale of these CDs will go to the Karen Powell Memorial 
Fund. – Let’s pass on the beauty of these two ladies’ God-given talents with our family   
and friends, who will continue to pass on this music when it is softly played during social 
gatherings. 
 
Please make your check payable to Hunt’s Memorial UMC. – In the memo section of your 
check, please write “Karen Powell Memorial Fund.”                        
      
 
 
 
 
  Hunt’s Memorial United Methodist Church 
                        P.O. Box 332 
                 Riderwood, MD  21139 
 
                   Address Service  
                    Requested 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 


	TURKEY DINNER
	CORNER OF W. JOPPA & OLD COURT ROADS       RIDERWOOD, MARYLAND 21139
	410-339-7770
	SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2013
	4:00 TO 7:00 PM
	ADULTS -- $14.00 each
	CHILDREN (AGES 4-12) -- $7.00 each
	MENU:  Turkey, Gravy, Homemade Dressing, Cranberry Sauce,
	              Homemade Mashed Potatoes, String Beans, Sauerkraut,
	              Homemade Cole Slaw, Homemade Applesauce
	              Homemade Apple Crunch for Dessert
	Beverages:  Coffee, Iced Tea, Lemonade, Milk
	TAKE-OUT AVAILABLE:  4:00 p.m. to 6:45 p.m.

